Approved by mail: Clean Technology Fund Investment Plan for Chile – Revision (September 2013)

Dear CTF Trust Fund Committee members:

We are writing regarding the *Revised Investment Plan for Chile*, submitted by the Government of Chile, the Inter-American Development Bank (IDB) and the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (IBRD), for your review and endorsement.

The time period provided for submission of comments and any objection to the decision has now expired. No objections were received.

We are, therefore, pleased to inform you that the following decision is approved:

Recalling its endorsement in May 2012 of the CTF Investment Plan for Chile, the Trust Fund Committee reviewed the Clean Technology Fund Investment Plan for Chile – Revision (September 2013), submitted by the Government of Chile in collaboration with the Inter-American Development Bank and the World Bank Group. The Committee takes note of the proposed revisions to the CTF Investment Plan for Chile and the proposed reallocation of USD 33.0 million in CTF funding from the Concentrated Solar Power Plant (CSPP) project to a new program entitled, Geothermal Risk Mitigation Program (MiRiG).

The Trust Fund Committee endorses the revisions as a basis for the further development of the proposed activities for CTF funding, notes that the total indicative allocation after the revisions remains at USD 200.0 million in CTF funding, and recalls that the approval of CTF funding by the Committee is dependent upon the submission of high quality project or program proposals. The Committee further takes note of the intention of the Government of Chile and the MDBs to submit to the Trust Fund Committee for funding approval the Financial Instrument Component of MiRiG (with IDB) by January 2014 and the Technical Assistance Component of MiRiG (with IBRD) by May 2014, and requests the MDBs to work closely with Chile to expedite the development of the new program for timely submission to the Committee.

Please note that comments from Committee Members have been posted on the CIF website here.

Sincerely,

Patricia Bliss-Guest Program Manager, CIF Administrative Unit 1818 H Street NW Washington, D.C. 20433 www.climateinvestmentfunds.org